
 

 
OPERATIONAL MEMO 

  

HCPF Memo Series can be accessed online: https://www.colorado.gov/hcpf/memo-series 

Purpose and Audience: 

The purpose of this Operational Memo is to inform Case Management Agencies (CMAs) 
of the ending of the temporary operational changes allowed in response to the COVID-
19 Public Health Emergency (PHE) to signature requirements for member paperwork. 

Information:  

The Department of Health Care Policy & Financing (HCPF) received approval from CMS 
to temporarily change many sections of our programs for individuals impacted by the 
COVID-19 PHE. This included temporarily accepting verbal consent as an alternative to 
physical or digital signatures effective Oct. 1, 2021. With the end of the COVID-19 
PHE, the flexibilities afforded will end Nov. 11, 2023. 
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Action To Be Taken: 

Effective Nov. 11, 2023, CMAs will continue to accept physical or digital signatures. 
Verbal consent will no longer be accepted as an alternative to physical or digital 
signatures. 

Attachment(s): 

None 

HCPF Contact: 

hcpf_hcbs_casemanagement@state.co.us 

hcpf_hcbs_casemanagement@state.co.us

